FY05 Special Education Budget Preparation

Frequently Asked Questions

Q: If one of our Special Education Teachers goes for training and we pay for that out of

the state Professional Development SOF 2223 money, can that expense be counted

toward our special education state and local maintenance of effort (MOE) requirement?

Q: I am completing the budget for my district. On the operating side, I have all of the

teacher salaries and benefits. The bookkeeper told me that there is an additional $1,375

for all certified staff that is being paid from the NSLA funds (1281). Do I need to show

that additional amount on the operating budget?

A: Additional state funds related to special education professional development and

teacher salaries should be budgeted in the special education budget. However, the level

of state and local special education spending from FY04 must be maintained in FY05

unless the district is seeking an exception as specified at 34CFR 300.232. New state

funds applied in the special education budget may not be used to substitute for or reduce

the required MOE spending level.

Q: Are we required to submit a budget to Special Ed for the Medicare SOF 6750 money?

Q: With Medicaid, I have never built a budget in any of the schools, because all the

money we know for sure that we have is just the cash on hand as of June 30. We always

do the annual financial report and report expenditures and revenue for that year and the

new cash on hand balance as of June 30. We were told in a workshop to build a

Medicaid Budget. Do we have to do this? Can we not just report it on the AFR's?

A: Each LEA participating in the Medicaid in the Schools program must build a special

education Medicaid budget. We will require each LEA to provide a 7/1/04 Medicaid

COH on the website during the special education budget cycle.

Q: I am an Early Childhood Coordinator in the co-op. I have signed Assignment

Agreements from all my school districts for the Title VI-B preschool set-aside. What do

I do now?

A: Once a co-op has all the signed agreements from their participating districts, a copy

of the entire set should be forwarded by mail to Grants and Data Management in the

Special Education Unit.

Q: Our school district board will not meet again before the special education budget is

due on October 1, 2004. Should I go ahead and submit the required hardcopy forms by

the due date even if all the signatures have not been obtained?

A. Yes. When a school district or co-op submits the required forms to Grants and Data

Management, we know your submission is complete. Missing signatures should be

obtained on the required form as soon after the due date as possible and provided to

Grants and Data Management.
